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Call to Order
Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors Meeting was held on Wednesday, February 14, 2024 at the front clubhouse.  James Irvine opened the meeting at 6:00 p.m. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Roll call was taken by James.  The board members present were James Irvine-President, Curt DeLong-Vice President, and Roger Herbert-Director.   Luis Melendez-Secretary, Mary Santana Edge-Director and Barry Verenini-Director was absent.  Georgia Moffat was present for the meeting.

Approval of Minutes:
No minutes were provided by Secretary Melendez.  A motion was made by Roger to table approval of January minutes until the March board meeting, second for approval by James.  All in favor, motion carried.

Financial Report:
Georgia read Financial Report for January 2024. All account balances were read. The total was $14,963.73.   A motion was made by Roger to accept the Financial Report as read, second for approval by Curt.  All in favor, motion carried.

Activity Report:
Georgia read the activity minutes from the February activity meeting.  A motion was made by Roger to accept the Activity Report as read, second for approval by Curt. All in favor, motion carried. 

New Business: 
· The resignation from Barry, Luis and Mary were accepted.
· Georgia’s resignation.  A motion was made by Curt to accept the withdrawal of Georgia’s resignation, second for approval by Roger.  All in favor, motion carrier.
· The board cannot move forward holding on to the past.  We have to agree to disagree.  James will sit down and discuss any concerns.  
· James read the Statutory minutes from the meeting held 1/18/24.
· The new Long Term Agreement is for 2 years at 4.5% and 4.75%.
· James said “Be part of the solution, not part of the problem.”
· Residents that are food insecure can call James.  He can get some help through his church.
· Membership cannot be process until the HOA membership information is returned by Mary Santana-Edge to the HOA.
· Normations for the 3 vacate board seats are: Albert Erdmann, Denise Koplar, Vern Olsen and Kim Sibole.
· March 12th will have a bus here to do health screening.  Food giveaway to the first 50 people.
· Construction on the back bathroom does not have a start date.  James will ask Mirta about the impact the construction will have on the pool usage.

A motion was by Roger to adjourn the meeting, second for approval by Curt.  All in favor, motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 6:45 PM.

Next meeting March 13, 2024 at 6:00 PM
